MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 20 May 2009 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church room.
 PRESENT:    Councillor: T Rees (Chairman)
                        District Councillor: R McCardle
Councillors: D Kimbley, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. J Humphries, W J Snelson
David Howell- Police Helicopter
Tim Woodley –PCSO
Emily Howson – CAST Project (Community Action Support Team)
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
299      APOLOGIES: 
Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of County Cllr. Edwards and Cllr. Mrs. Louise Jones. 
300      DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no declarations of interest. 
301      MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 15 April 2009, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 
302      Emily Howson 
CAST have funding from Staffordshire County Council, they have compiled a questionnaire and are hoping small villages and groups will complete it, therefore providing information on community groups for older and younger generations. The funding obtained will be used to utilise the results of the questionnaire and support groups and communities - making them more sustainable. A general discussion followed. 
303      Sergeant David Howell – Staffordshire and West Mercia Air Support Unit
The Air support unit is keen to have a greater involvement in the village. They can be contacted on 01384 221377. They try to resolve any complaints over the phone. It was suggested that the councillors spend an evening at the air unit to see what they do. The clerk agreed to arrange this with Sergeant Howell. They are also hoping to get involved with the school. Although money and hours are restricted they would like to support and inspire youngsters in particular. They should be receiving a new helicopter in December / January. This will mean additional training has to be undertaken; however they hope not to cause too much disruption to parishioners. A general discussion followed. 
304      Tim Woodley - PCSO
Tim covers Bobbington, Seisdon, Trysull and Wombourne. He has been involved in a couple of things in Bobbington. He can be contacted on 0300 123 4455, collar number 16748, if a message is left he will return the call. A general discussion took place where speeding, youngsters, public footpaths and problems in Brantley Crescent were discussed. 
305      MATTERS ARISING:
 a.      280 a Traffic Calming and Street Lighting
Mark Keeling wrote stating there were no issues as a result of the site visit. However the 30mph signs did not have yellow backgrounds, this could be looked at in the future.
                  b.   287a Summerfield  House – Shropshire County Council response
Shropshire Council had investigated the swimming pool enclosure. It was a temporary cover, for the purpose of a family party.
c.   283 Hedge at Bungalow Stych House
Cllr. Snelson reported that they had been contacted in respect of cutting the hedge adjoining Bungalow Stych Cottage.
d.      288 Airport Consultative Committee
E-mail correspondence was read to the meeting and a further explanation given by Cllr. Kimbley. Notice of the meeting had been sent to the last available contact (Cllr. Mrs. Kellett). Cllr. Kimbley has received the relevant information in respect of the next meeting.
e.       288 RSS Examination in Public
An apologetic e-mail was read from the RSS, however a different department was responsible for the examination in public. Cllr. Kimbley reported he had contacted the RSS at the Molineaux. Bobbington does not have a seat however, WAAG, Worfield and Claverley will be present. It appears they had not received our response, so no invitation to attend had been sent.
f.    290 Vacancy for Parish Councillor
The Chairman reported that Mr. Stephen Homer is still interested in the position. It was agreed to put vacancy notices on the parish notice boards, and invite any applicants to the next meeting. 
284      HIGHWAY MATTERS
It was reported that the hedges in Watery Lane are overhanging the road, and causing a hazard, The clerk was asked to write to the airport and request they be cut. 
285      REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Church: Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported the diocese had still not received any applications for the House for Duty post. Therefore it has been decided to merge the post with that of Trysull. The vicarage will be rented in the short to medium term. A village meeting had been held and three representatives of the church had visited the Bishop to discuss the matters of importance to the village. The PCC have also consulted the Claverley Vicar. 
School: Cllr. Snelson reported that the school had requested four contactors to tender for the work to be completed. The work involves; an extension, change the boiler room, scrap the oil tank, staff room, head teachers office. They hope to complete the work by 8 September 2009. The numbers attending the nursery are increasing. A new dance club has commenced in the Village Hall. The class till 4.30pm is associated with the school, the session to 7pm is for other children. 
286      PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No members of the public were present.    
287      ANNUAL ACCOUNTS YEAR ENDED 31/3/2009
It was suggested that village maintenance be further analysed in 2009-10. 
The accounts were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley. The clerk will pass them to the internal auditor. 
288      FINANCE
The following payments were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley.
- Clerk – Petty Cash                                                                     £8.96
      - H J Williams (Electrical) - Light for village hall                         £125.00 
289      PLANNING MATTERS
a) Yew Tree Farm- Councillors expressed concern over the number of cars at Yew Tree Farm during the day. District Cllr. McCardle agreed to mention this to Lucy McDonald for further consideration.
b) Brelades – District Cllr. McCardle informed the meeting of a meeting between him and Lucy McDonald in relation to this property.
c) Withdrawn – 09/00105/FUL – Kedesh, Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington, DY7 5ED – District Cllr. McCardle is looking into this matter
d) Outcomes: 
  - 08/01233/FUL – Bobbington House, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5BY – Refused 
  - 09/00117/FUL – Bannockburn, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5DU - Granted 
290      AIRFIELD MATTERS
Consultative Committee –Cllr. Kimbley reported that the minutes of the last meeting had been received. There were also new terms of reference, constitution and guidelines. Bobbington Parish Council is permitted a representative and deputy. Cllr. Kimbley has asked if the deputy has to be named – a response is still to be received. The next meeting is the 8 July. Cllr. Kimbley is unable to attend, it was agreed the Chairman would attend if possible, and if not Cllr. Snelson. 
291      CORRESPONDENCE
On behalf of the Parish Council, the Chairman congratulated Cllr. McCardle on his election as Vice-Chairman of South Staffordshire Council and Cllr. Edwards who had retained the position of leader of the council. 
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Regulatory Committee 12/5/2009
SSC Overview and Scrutiny Committee 30/4/2009
SSC Licensing Committee 30/4/2009
SSC Licensing Committee 12/5/2009 
SSC Regulatory Committee 21/4/2009 Additional comments
SSC Partnership and Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel 28/4/2008
SSC Annual Meeting 5/5/2009
SSC Overview and Scrutiny Committee 19/5/2009
SSC Display of statement of persons nominated and list of polling stations
SSC Display of Election posters 2009
Staffordshire County Council (SCC)– Countryside Events May 2009
Komplan – Playful living brochure
Equality and Human Rights Commission – Public Sector duties
CPRE Staffordshire Annual report
AEF Flying Green Spring 2009
South Staffordshire CSP Newsletter April 2009
From time 2 time Spring 2009
Queensbury Shelters Limited
CPRE Rural Public Transport: room for improvement
SCC Strategic Plan 2009-12
Letter of thanks CPRE
South Staffordshire Community and Voluntary Action – meeting 21/5/2009
South Staffordshire Community and Voluntary Action – Donation request
SSC Playranger service
SSC Minutes of Council and reports to Special Council meeting 19/5/2009
South Staffordshire Primary Care Trust promote patients choice, quality and excellence awards
Littlethorpe of Leicester – Bus shelters
Homeless/rough sleepers’ survey
Staffordshire Strategic Partnership – NI7 3rd sector 
292      ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
Matt Kellett had forwarded an e-mail to the clerk with a picture of a bench the family would like in memory of Dawn and Frank. It was assumed that the Parish Council and Parochial Church Council may have been confused. It was agreed that the clerk would forward the e-mail to Cllr. Mrs. Humphries who would contact Matt Kellett. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   17 June 2009. 
Meeting Closed 9.15pm
